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Editorial  
 

In this uncertain time we are happy 

to be able to bring you our quarterly 

bulletin or at least to those of you 

who are online. To those of you who 

receive the hard copy we hope that 

you have not waited too long before 

getting it.  

 

Whenever you have received it I hope 

you will find something of interest. 

John Sheridanõs piece on the Youngõs 

archive  should set us up nicely for 

when the museum on the old Ram 

site opens towards the end of the 

year. To all of you keep safe and well.  

 

Best wishes,  

Mick Taylor (Guest Editor)  

Cover Picture:  

This  is a picture of The Bull public house 

in Church Road, Mitcham just a short  

distance from the museum. Since closed it is 

now a private dwelling as shown below.  

 

The photograph is one of a collection of  

photos of Youngõs pubs taken by Ian Dorrn 

and Derek King that were donated to the  

museum. 
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Operations Team Report  

 
Well --- the diary was full, the whiteboard full up, we had 2 new talks 

ready to deliver and then the inevitable. We held a special meeting on 

March 18 th  at which we decided to shut up shop and postpone planned 

events for the next few months. However ð we need to pop in on a regular 

basis to check all is well, to satisfy our insurers. We have been 

òencouragedó to think about new topics for our talks and to develop  

additional items for the website.  So no rest for the wicked !  

 

Since February John had given a talk at Shirley Library, I had done a 

presentation at Tolworth Library ( possibly the smallest location ever ) 

and Eric had trudged in the pouring rain on public transport to  

Leatherhead to give his classic talk on the Surrey Iron Railway to the 

Surrey Industrial History Group.   

 

We have two new volunteers ð John Branford who has not had the 

chance to do a Sunday duty yet, and Usha Rajagopalan who will initially 

be developing the website.  

 

We have 2 books to add to the William Morris collection thanks to Meg, 

and a copy of the new book on May Morris from me. We also received two 

articles by Dave Saxby which had appeared in the Friends of the William 

Morris Gallery Newsletter.   One is "William Morris and his Workers at 

Merton Abbey" and the other is "A Tapestry Boy" on Walter Taylor, a 

weaver, artist and teacher.   This article contains some lovely  

watercolours.  

We are delighted with our newly -

upholstered stools in the shop area.  

Thanks to Fiona McKelvie for  

transforming them with a traditional  

Morris fabric  -  Golden Lily.  We also  

have Mary Hart to thank for 

"rediscovering" a leaflet compiled by  

Liberty & Co Ltd and entitled - "  

Explaining something of what is  

entailed in the production of  

LIBERTY`s HAND -LOCK  PRINTED  

FABRICS ".   ( The capitalisation is theirs )   Sadly not dated but the 

use of the present  tense in the title suggests the 1970s at latest.   

Alison Cousins   
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Was Surrey Iron Railway the First?  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The article òThe Industries of the River Wandleó in No105 issue of the 

bulletin raises the questions, was the Surrey Iron Railway (S.I.R.) the 

first public railway in the world, further was it even the first public  

railway in this country?  

 

Evidence suggests that it was neither. As a reference I quote Paul  

Sowan, well known in Surrey Local History circles. He mentions two 

public railways that preceded the S.I.R., the Loughborough to  

Nanpantan Railway in 1789 and the Lake Lock Railway, near Wakefield 

in 1798.  

 

On that evidence the S.I.R. would have been the third and the Croydon, 

Merstham and Godstone Iron Railway, the fourth.  

 

Further evidence suggests that the S.I.R. wasnõt the first to be  

sanctioned under the Parliamentary Bill procedure as the Middleton 

Railway, near Leeds, was sanctioned in 1758. The last tramway under a 

similar act was Croydon Tramlink. The bill was dated 1994. Any  

subsequent projects now come under the Transport and Works Act.  

 

We may have to alter some of the titles and headings in the museum!  

 

Footnote: November 2003 Issue 44 also refers to the subject of which was 

first.  

 

Eric Shaw  


